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Welcome to your news and information update for the 'Companion Orders of Freemasonry' 

administered from Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street. 

This bulletin is emailed only to those who use the free subscription service. 

Please share this content with your fellow Brethren by forwarding this email or let them know 

that it's available on the MMH website. 

If you don't currently receive this email directly but would like to subscribe please email 

communications@mmh.org.uk    

Welcome to the first edition of 2023 

 

 
We hope you had a peaceful and relaxing festive season and that the new year has started as you 

had hoped. All of us at Mark Masons' Hall send you our very best wishes for 2023. 

The calendar below is beginning to fill up and, as you'll see from our contents this week, the 

members of our Orders have already been busy and got 2023 off to a flying start. 

https://www.markmasonshall.org/
mailto:communications@mmh.org.uk


Don't forget to let us know what you've been up to or any forthcoming events of interest so we can 

give them a bit of coverage. 

Companion Orders Diary 

 

Below are some upcoming dates of events for our Grand teams in their respective Orders. 

You can find the calendar of the regular annual meetings of our Orders further down this newsletter. 

 
Tuesday, 17 January - Mark The Starkie Lodge No. 159 Sesquicentenary, Province of East Lancashire 

Monday, 23 January - Mark Enfield Lodge No. 722 Centenary, Province of Middlesex 

Friday 27 January - O.S.M. Amalgamation of the Provinces of London and of Middlesex; and 

Installation of V.Wy.Bro. Clifford Mark Sturt, P.G.V., as Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler for London & 

Middlesex 

Thursday, 2 February - K.T. Sussex Preceptory and Southdown Priory No. 125 Sesquicentenary, 

Province of Sussex 

Saturday, 11 February - R.C.C. Installation of Ill.Kt. Trevor Fish, P.G.Pref., as Intendant-General for 

Northumberland 

Saturday, 18 February - A.M.D. Installation of W.Bro. Brian Alan Ward, P.G.St.B., as District Grand 

Prefect for Kent 

Wednesday, 1 March - S.C. Consecration of Ian Stanley Currans Consistory No. 100, Province of 

West Lancashire 

Wednesday, 15 March - A.M.D. Consecration of The Dedham Vale Council No. 284, Province of East 

Anglia 

Monday, 20 March - O.S.M. Installation of Wy.Bro. William George McColl, P.A.G.D.C., as Provincial 

Grand Supreme Ruler for Suffolk 

Tuesday, 18 April - R.S.M. Annual Assembly of Grand Council (Business Meeting Only) Mark Masons' 

Hall 

Tuesday, 3 October - R.S.M. Celebratory meeting of the Sesquicentenary of Grand Council, 

Freemasons' Hall 



Essex see the "Magic of the Mark" work in the local community 

 

1 - Lee Streeter from Love and Remembrance at Thurrock Foodbank 

 

2 - Alan Penney from Aurelius Lodge at Clacton Salvation Army Christmas Lunch 

 
Members of Love and Remembrance Lodge of M.M.M. No. 1718 donated £200 to the Trusell Trust 

Foodbank in Thurrock, as well as Aurelius Lodge of M.M. No. 814 who donated the same amount to 

the Salvation Army Foodbank in Clacton. During these difficult times, members of the Mark Degree 

in Essex are keen to assist those most in need, and will continue to do so. 



 

3 - Colin Kendrick on the left with Jackie Green and the rest of Colin's adopted family 

 
Colin Kendrick, our Provincial Assistant Grand Secretary, recently adopted a Ukrainian family and is 

introducing them to English customs showing that the Magic of the Mark is alive in the local 

community. Colin was recently invited by Doodle and Jackie Green to their house to view their 

model Christmas village, and they received an early visit from Santa who appears to be a Mark Man, 

who would believe it! 



 

4 - Father Christmas the Mark Man 

 
Doodle is a member of St. Nicholas Lodge of M.M.M. No. 413 in Harwich, and along with the rest of 

the Lodges in the North of Essex, have been very supportive of Colin and his adopted family. 

With thanks to W.Bro. David Todd, P.Prov.G.Stwd., Essex Mark Communications Manager 



 AAC-AFA 'Top Gun' Dinner  

 

5 - The CO 'Taking the Salute' with Table 2 

 
Although originally sold out as usual, the subsequent train strikes caused considerable disruption 

which affected the attendance. Nevertheless, the organizer, Commanding Officer (CO) Air Cdr. Paul 

Fitzgerald, was still able to welcome the Guest of Honour R.W.Bro. Ryan Williams, P.G.J.W., along 

with just under a 100 attendees to the annual AAC-AFA 'Top Gun' Dinner held in the Royal Air Force 

Club on Friday, 16 December, to raise a donation for the Mark Benevolent Fund (MBF) 

In the absence of the regular bugler, who could not get into London due to the train situation, Piper 

Paul Burgess, piped the CO and the Guest of Honour into the splendour of the Sovereign's Room. 

And as is now customary, during breaks in the dining, the CO performed 'Taking the Salute' with 

each table. And after some initially dodgy saluting and table thumping from those seated, eventually 

everyone got into the swing of things again. And those knocking on the table to represent the 

cannon fire, finally managed to do so as required. Namely, altogether at the same time in one 

wonderful motion, or to put it another way, in unison!   

The toasting session commenced with the CO proposing the Commanders-in-Chief, President Joseph 

R. Biden, and His Majesty King Charles III. Lt. Cdr. Kevin Todd, MBE; RN, then proposed the toast to 

the American Air Corps/United States Air Force/Royal Air Force. In responding, the CO proposed the 

MBF and presented a cheque for £1000 to R.W.Bro. Ian Clark, Provincial Grand Master for Surrey 

Mark, who responded. In doing he expressed his appreciation for the donation to the MBF, and 

described the good work that they do throughout the year. The Prov.G.M. then passed the cheque 

onto R.W.Bro. Ryan, who also expressed his thanks to all present. 

 

6 - The 'Three Wise Men', aka the Grand Secretary, the CO, and the Prov.G.M. for Surrey, with the cheque for the MBF 



 
The £1000 was raised via a Raffle and an Auction (a particularly exclusive bottle of 'Club Red' from 

the Special Forces Club, as it was signed by the CO, plus, two of his friends who are members there, 

and are associated with a very exclusive Regiment). Both were very ably discharged by Dr. Miguel 

Godfrey, assisted by the 'Top Gun' Stewards (aka 'Santa's Little Helpers') who also assisted in 

stewarding throughout the evening. They were, in alphabetical order: Bro's. Bareen Charitra, Kayan 

Dave (who also acted as Photographer) Andy Lynch, and James Sarson (who acted as D.C.)  

 

7 - A tale of two Pauls. The one on the left is W.Bro. Paul Ewin, who won the auction for the signed 'Club Red' from the 
Special Forces Club. The other is the CO who donated and presented it 

 
Among other dignitaries present were, Bro. Brian Baston, MVO; R.W.Bro. Peter Brockbank, 

Dist.G.Pref. for Kent A.M.D.; R.Ill.Kt. Bob Hancock, Int.-Gen. for Surrey R.C.C.; and W.Bro. Tony 

Green, Dep.Prov.G.M., Hampshire & IoW Mark . 

The proceedings were brought to a conclusion with the CO performing 'The Last Salute' after which 

he thanked everyone for their attendance and supporting the 2022 'Top Gun' in what were difficult 

circumstances due to strikes disrupting travel arrangements. The CO then requested everyone to 

stand to order to remember 'The Fallen' and those serving or who have served, while Piper Paul 

played 'The Lament' followed  by 'Auld Lang Syne', after which the CO invited those who wished, to 

join him in the Cowdery Bar. 

With thanks to Air Cdr. Paul D. Fitzgerald AFA; AOG (USAF) AAC (USA) SFA (USSF) 

Pictures - Bro. Kayan Dave & W. Bro. Bob Tuthill 

 

8 - The CO saluting everyone for attending despite the disruption caused by the two day train strike 



V.W.Bro. David Wallis celebrates 60 years in Mark Masonry 

 

 
On Monday, 9 January, at Gravesend’s Gordon Lodge, V.W.Bro. David Arthur Orlando Wallis, 

P.G.J.O., received a Certificate of Recognition from our Deputy Provincial Grand Master, W.Bro. 

Martyn Summers, to celebrate more than 60 years continuous membership of Mark Masonry. 

David was born in Surrey in 1935, where he was also educated before joining The Corps of Royal 

Engineers, seeing active service in Egypt and Cyprus. 

Very much a family man, David has been married to Barbara for 66 years. They have one daughter, 

one grandson, (who is a Past Master of the town’s Portcullis Craft Lodge), and a great grandson. 

David’s masonic journey began over 65 years ago, when he was Initiated into Sir Walter St John 

Lodge in London in October 1957. He joined the aforementioned Portcullis Lodge in 1973, becoming 

Worshipful Master in 1999. He had been appointed to the rank of Provincial Grand Steward for the 

Province of East Kent in 1980. 

In the Mark Degree, David was Advanced in the Province of London’s Centenary Lodge No.1200 in 

February 1962, (the year that the first James Bond film, Dr No, was released), becoming Master in 

1970.  In 1980, again, he was appointed a Grand Steward, becoming Master of the most prestigious 

Grand Stewards’ Lodge No. 9002 in 2008.  David was Promoted to P.G.J.D. in 1988 and then to his 

current rank of P.G.J.O. in 2010. 

In January 2001, David became a Member of the Mark Province of Kent when he joined Gordon 

Lodge No. 364. He was Elevated in the Gordon Lodge of Royal Ark Mariners in May of the same year, 

becoming Commander in 2005. He was Appointed to Prov.R.A.M.G.R. in 2010. 

Outside of Masonry, David was a keen golfer until he was forced to retire in 2017 for health reasons. 

He has always had an interest in his local community and served in various roles within the Scout 

movement for some 73 years, including the offices of Assistant District Commissioner and County 

Treasurer. He even finds time to be a volunteer for the National Trust at Sissinghurst Castle. 



Cheshire embrace Magic of The Mark 

Magic of The Mark in the Community 

Over the weekend of 10 and 11 December, a number of Local Mark Master Masons, arranged to 

assist the local New Ferry Traders Association by installing the Christmas Street Lights. 

Although inspected by our A.Prov.G.M. John Miller, all credit must go to Mike Ross and his team of 

Mark Master Masons, for giving up their time to help out in the community. 

Embed://<iframe 

src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/video.php?height=316&href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.faceb

ook.com%2FCheshireMarkMasterMasons%2Fvideos%2F1579674939146251%2F&show_text=false&

width=560&t=0" width="560" height="316" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" 

frameborder="0" allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; 

picture-in-picture; web-share" allowFullScreen="true"></iframe> 

 
Gary Horstman, Provincial Grand Master for the Mark Province of Cheshire is pictured here 

presenting Darren Coleman-Heald, Charities Manager and Ryan Williams at Mark Masons' Hall, with 

a tin of “Magic of the Mark” Chocolates and a bottle of the Mark Province of Cheshire finest fizz. 

 

 
These are appearing as raffle prizes around the Mark Province of Cheshire. 



 

 



 
And members of the Provincial Team have been busy discussing some of the local initiatives on 

Facebook, as this video shows. 

Embed://<iframe 

src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/video.php?height=314&href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.faceb

ook.com%2FCheshireMarkMasterMasons%2Fvideos%2F636006878275836%2F&show_text=false&w

idth=560&t=0" width="560" height="314" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" 

frameborder="0" allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; 

picture-in-picture; web-share" allowFullScreen="true"></iframe> 

First call of duty for 2023 in Durham 

 

 
On Tuesday, 10 January the Provincial Prior for Durham, along with a full deputation of Officers, 

made their first formal visit of 2023 to Marmaduke Lumley Preceptory No. 550 for its Malta Meeting 

at Chester le Street Masonic Hall.  

A total of over 75 Knights were present, 5 of which were heads of other Orders. 

The Provincial Mareschal, E.Kt Andrew Foster, announced the arrival of the Provincial Prior, R.E.Kt. 

Richard Scott, who was escorted in to a full Preceptory under an Arch Of Steel provided by 10 

members of the Provincial Prior's Bodyguard, led by the Commander, E.Kt. Martin Rankin. The 

Priory's Eminent Prior, E.Kt Kevin Gleghorn, gave the Provincial Prior a warm welcome. 

Then followed an Installation ceremony of a new Knight of Malta, which was conducted ably by the 

Preceptory Officers. 



The Eminent Prior presented the Provincial Prior with a cheque for £2,000 towards the 2025 Eye 

Hospital appeal, which was thankfully received by R.E.Kt Richard who said that we had already 

donated over £40,000 to the Hospital.  

 

 
After the Provincial Prior and the deputation retired, the Priory was closed and the members retired 

to the festive board. 

A sumptuous festive board was enjoyed by all, with new friendships made and old ones renewed. 

With thanks to Kt. Robin Crosby, Provincial Communications Officer, Provincial Priory of Durham  

 



First Installation Meeting of 2023 in the Province of Monmouth and 

South Wales at Narberth Masonic Hall 

 

 
At the Meeting of the St David’s Preceptory No. 568 at Narberth Masonic Hall on Monday, 9 January 

2023, the new Eminent Preceptor, Jim Driscoll, was Installed in the presence of Eminent Knight 

Richard Phillips, the Provincial Sub Prior of the Province of Monmouth and South Wales, and a 

number of Great Priory Officers, Provincial Officers and Brother Knights. 

The Installation Ceremony was carried out by E.Kt. Graham Newstead, assisted by the Preceptory 

Marshal, E.Kt. Andy Fraser. 

The new Eminent Preceptor appointed and invested most of his Officers, others being absent 

because of work commitments or because of other Masonic duties.  

 



 
The Provincial Sub Prior commented on the fact that it was good to see so many members meeting 

again and was extremely pleased to give an explanation of their Great Priory Certificate to two new 

Knights before congratulating them. 

The after-proceedings were held in the dining room of the Masonic Hall and those present were 

treated to the usual excellent repast for which the Narberth Masonic Hall is noted. 

The St David’s Preceptory meets three times a year at the Narberth Masonic Hall, on the Second 

Monday of January, the first Monday in July and the third Monday of October. 

If you are interested in joining the United Religious, Military and Masonic Order in Monmouth and 

South Wales, contact E.Kt. Nigel Williams at newilliams@btinternet.com or go to the Provincial KT 

website: www.kt-msw.org where there is further information about Knights Templar in South Wales 

including our recent Provincial Newsletters. 

Prospective Candidates wishing to join Knights Templar must be a Master Mason, a Royal Arch 

Mason, and be a Christian. 

With thanks to E.Kt. Chris Mugford, Prov.Swd.B. 

 

 

mailto:newilliams@btinternet.com
https://www.kt-msw.org/


 

 

 



 

Spreading the R.S.M. word in Cumberland and Westmorland 

 

 
At the December meeting of Hawkshead Craft Lodge No. 4354 which meets in the village of 

Hawkshead in the Lake District and is a Lodge in the Province of West Lancashire, R.Ill.Comp. 

Douglas Graham Sanderson, who is the Royal & Select District Grand Master for the District of 

Cumberland and Westmorland, gave a talk on the Royal and Select Masters. The Lodge was called 

off and R.Ill.Comp. Sanderson, accompanied by his Deputy District Grand Master, V.Ill.Comp. Keith 

Young, entered the Lodge in their Royal & Select Masters regalia and gave a talk.  

The talk was received with great interest and the very next day the Recorder of Adoniram Council 

No. 258 which meets at Ambleside in the District of Cumberland and Westmorland, received an 

enquiry for membership from one of the Brethren that had attended Hawkshead Lodge and heard 

the talk.  

The photograph shows from. left to right. Ill.Comp. Dennis Whicker, Thrice Illustrious Master of 

Lakeland Council No. 207; R.Ill.Comp. Douglas Sanderson, Dist.G.M. for Cumberland and 

Westmorland; W Bro David Kellet, PAGDC, Worshipful Master of Hawkshead Lodge No. 4254 (who is 

also currently a Grand Manciple in the Grand Council of Royal and Select Masters); and V.Ill.Comp. 

Keith Young, Dep.Dist.G.M., Pres.E.C. 



Youth Adventure Trust Sums up 2022 

 

 
Pippa Graham, Trusts Fundraising Officer for the Youth Adventure Trust sent us this wonderful video 

(click above to play) showcasing the life-changing impact of the Youth Adventure Programme on the 

young people they have worked with during 2022. 

Pippa said, ’I'm emailing to say thank you for the Mark Benevolent Fund's support this year. From 

everyone at Youth Adventure Trust, thank you for giving young people the opportunity to get 

outdoors, build resilience and confidence, and have fun.’ 

We are delighted to have helped even in just this small way. The Mark Benevolent Fund donated 

£5,450 for new tents and associated equipment for use at the camp in the Brecon Beacons in Wales. 

With thanks to W.Bro. Darren Coleman-Heald, P.G.S.D., Charities Manager Mark Masons’ Hall 

 

https://youtu.be/C3t5YmBXnvk


Mark Benevolent Fund Dogs for Good 2022 Summary 

 

 
W.Bro. Darren Coleman-Heald, P.G.S.D., Charities Manager Mark Masons’ Hall, has also received this 

update from our friends at Dogs for Good. 

Dear Darren 

I hope you and the Trustees are well. The Mark Benevolent Fund has very kindly donated to Dogs for 

Good for several years. We are extremely grateful for your support which enables us to transform 

the lives of people with disabilities through the “good” of our specially trained dogs. It is with 

pleasure that I write with a summary of our work during the last 12 months. 

In 2022 we have: 

• created over 30 assistance dog partnerships and supported approximately 300 existing 

partnerships that are benefiting adults with dementia, autistic children and physically 

disabled adults and children; 

• supported nearly 200 families to train their pet dog to help their autistic child cope better 

with everyday activities and situations that can overwhelm them; 

• delivered approximately 220 sessions with our 11 community dogs to enable people with 

autism, dementia and learning disabilities to develop skills, reduce their social isolation and 

access their local community safely and confidently. Our sessions with our community dogs 

are based on “Animal Assisted Interventions” (AAIs) which involve us delivering activities 

that help each client with their individual health and social care needs. At the start of this 

year we became the first UK organisation, and the second in Europe, to gain accreditation 

from Animal Assisted Intervention International (AAII) which is the governing body for AAI 

practitioners. 



We currently have over 600 volunteers who are the lifeblood of our work. We were delighted when 

The League of Mercy Foundation awarded one of our volunteers an Order of Mercy medal in July. 

The Foundation honours outstanding voluntary work. Our volunteer who received the medal has 

given more than 20 years of voluntary service to Dogs for Good in her roles as Puppy Socialiser, 

Fundraiser and Ambassador. 

Our work has attracted both regional and national publicity and we have appeared on BBC Radio 

Oxford, for example, and Sky News. In conjunction with the insurance company More Than, TV 

presenter Lorraine Kelly has supported our publicity campaigns during the year which have 

highlighted the mental health benefits of dogs. 

On 25 December we are the charity featuring in the BBC Radio 4 Appeal which is a weekly 

programme highlighting the work of a charity and appealing for donations. The sports broadcaster 

Andrew Cotter will be presenting our appeal. 

In November our Chief Executive Peter Gorbing retired after nearly 30 years at Dogs for Good. Ed 

Bracher has taken over Peter’s role and joins us from Riding for the Disabled Association (RDA) 

where he was Chief Executive. 

In 2023 we will be celebrating Dogs for Good’s 35th anniversary. We are looking forward to 

expanding our work and reaching many more people seeking our help. 

It is thanks to the generosity of The Mark Benevolent Fund that we are able to continue making life-

changing differences for adults and children living with disability. As one of our clients says: “My 

assistance dog enables me to be independent. I love the fact that we can just go out together and get 

on with life. We don’t need anyone else – it’s just me and him against the world!”. 

On behalf of all at Dogs for Good, thank you very much for your support which is helping to 

empower people with disabilities to lead the life they want to live. We wish you a Happy Christmas 

and a peaceful 2023. 

Yours sincerely, 

Anna Lawrence, Trusts Manager 

 

Not seeing your news? Join us on Social Media 

Social Media is becoming an increasingly important platform for how we get to hear about what is 

going on further afield in all of our Orders. If your Province/District/Division has a Facebook 



Page/Group or Twitter Feed, or if you represent a Masonic Club or Society linked to our Orders, 

please send us an invite to join or follow you. 

We can be found at: 

Facebook - Mark Secretariat - This is the contact account for the Mark Masons' Hall Facebook Page 

Twitter - @MarkMasonsHall 

Or you can email us at communications@mmh.org.uk    

Calendar of Annual Meetings 

 

 
Click Here to download a PDF copy of the Calendar 

https://www.facebook.com/mmh.secretariat.3
https://www.facebook.com/MarkMasonsHall/
https://twitter.com/MarkMasonsHall
mailto:communications@mmh.org.uk
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mmm-downloads/grand-meetings-calendar-2023/viewdocument


Booking now for the West Yorkshire 2023 MBF Festival 

 

 
Click Here to book 

 

 

https://mbf2023westyorks.org/


At the meeting of Mark Grand Lodge at Freemasons' Hall on Tuesday, the Pro Grand Master, 

M.W.Bro. Raymond John Smith, announced that the Mark Benevolent Fund would be donating 

£25,000 to the Mark Inspectorate of Romania who have been working proactively in many ways to 

provide support and relief to their neighbours in Ukraine. 

This tremendous endeavour has touched Freemasons across the Constitution and many of our 

Brethren are keen to add their own support by making a donation. 

We have set up a Relief Chest with the M.C.F. under the name of the Mark Emergency Relief Fund 

and you can now make donations in a variety of ways. 

We know that there is enormous support for this already. To make the administration of 

donations as smooth as possible, enabling funds to be transferred efficiently to where they are 

needed most, we ask that you note the following advice regarding donations: 

For individual donations of less than £100 - please make arrangements with your Mark Lodge for 

these to be collected centrally and then for the Lodge to make one consolidated donation into the 

Fund. These consolidated donations will count toward the Lodge's M.B.F. honorifics, rather than 

each individuals. 

Donations of £100 or more may be made by individuals directly into the fund and will count 

towards the Brother's M.B.F. Honorifics 

In all correspondence please ensure you are donating to: 

Mark Emergency Relief Fund 

Relief Chest No.: MMM185622 

The quickest and easiest way to donate is by scanning the QR code below or following this Link. 

https://donate.givetap.co.uk/d/ke4i9yrg?qr-id=mmm185622


 

 
For a Credit Card Donation Form Click Here - remembering to use your Craft Lodge name and 

number, not your Mark Lodge. 

For a Single Donation Form Click Here - remembering to use your Craft Lodge name and number, 

not your Mark Lodge. 

 

If you would like more information about the ways in which you can donate using the digital options 

above, you can read the Digital Donations Guide by Clicking Here 

And if you, or your Lodge, already hold a Relief Chest from which you would like to donate funds, 

there is a further, specific guide available by Clicking Here and a simple transfer guide available by 

Clicking Here 

http://download.mmh.org.uk/Credit%20Card%20Donation%20Form%20MAR22.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Single%20Donation%20Form%20MAR22.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Digital%20Donations%20guide%20-%20For%20Donors%20v1.4.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Digital%20Donations%20guide%20-%20For%20RC%20holders%20v1.4.pdf
http://download.mmh.org.uk/Donating%20from%20a%20Lodge%20Relief%20Chest%20MAR22%20.pdf


Social Media Guidelines 

 

 
With a new Pro Grand Master this year in both the Craft and the Mark, we are continuing our 

close working relationship with our Brethren at Freemasons' Hall. 

While we enjoy and encourage our members' enthusiasm for our Orders, it's important that we 

are mindful where and how we share our passion for Freemasonry. 

Please ensure that any posts on social media about the Companion Orders are either restricted to 

groups, pages and websites that are open to all Orders or, if destined for Craft specific areas, are 

posted via a moderator to ensure they are a welcome additions to the news feed. 

The Shop@86 

Click Here to visit the Shop@86 website 

 

https://www.shopat86.co.uk/


 

MBF Festival Stewardship Jewels  

The new-look MBF Stewardship Jewels have now been designed for the following Festivals: 

2023 West Yorkshire 

2024 Cheshire 

2025 Oxfordshire 

2026 Hampshire & IOW 

2027 Warwickshire 

2028 Somerset 

2029 Durham 

2030 Essex 

We have added the bank account name to all the forms so please use the latest form and details as 

found in the links above. 

The 2029 Festival Stewardship Jewel for Durham is now in stock and available for delivery.   

https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2023-west-yorkshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2024-cheshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2025-oxfordshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2026-hants-iow-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2027-warwickshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2028-somerset-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument
https://markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2029-durham-mbf-festival-stewardship-form/viewdocument
https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2030-essex-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-2/viewdocument


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

We reported recently that the new style MBF Festival Stewardship is aimed principally, but not 

exclusively, at members of each host Festival Province.  

In return for a qualifying donation of £100, each Steward will be entitled to: 

• A distinctive Stewards’ breast jewel, year bar and pocket jewel holder.  

• Inclusion of their name in the Festival Stewards’ Roll of Honour in the Festival booklet   

• And for individuals making their first donation under the scheme, qualification as a Life 

Governor of the Mark Benevolent Fund – the first step on the ladder of honorifics. 



Monies raised by the take-up of Festival Stewardships will, of course, be included in each respective 

Festival total. 

Admin Departments @86 

 

All departments and teams at Mark Masons' Hall are available via email and telephone to help and 

support members and visitors.  

Most communication for Masonic Administration should go via the Provincial Secretary, or 

equivalent, and they will know who to contact here at M.M.H. if they are unable to answer the query 

themselves. 

 
Published by the Communications Team at Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street, London, SW1A 

1PL 

Find us here ///prefer.status.sharp 

https://what3words.com/prefer.status.sharp
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